
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room 
Tuesday, December 4, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Chair Sharon Pfleger, Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Health Director Meggan Eldredge, Natural Resources Director Heinz Proft, Assistant Town Administrator Evan Melillo, Chris Harlow and others
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chair Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.

Project Coordinator – Scope of Duties

Chair Pfleger announced that she was moving the Project Coordinator discussion to the top of the agenda as BoS liaison Larry Ballantine had a scheduling conflict and had to leave the meeting at 9 AM.   
Mr. Ballantine presented a draft list of proposed duties and responsibilities for the new Wastewater position.  The intention is that the Town send out a Request for Proposal in January 2019 with the hope that a firm or individual could assume the position in the Spring of 2019.  The committee members went through the list and discussed many facets of the proposal.  There were many edits, additions, deletions and clarifications suggested for the proposed scope of duties.

Noreen Donahue moved that the Scope of Duties presented be approved by the committee with the understanding that the committee’s suggestions which were offered at this meeting be incorporated into the draft list of duties.  The motion was seconded by Ann Howe.

Vote: Yes-4 Abstain-1 (Sharon Pfleger)
It was agreed that any changes in verbiage would be sent to Peter Hughes and he would revise the draft list to reflect the suggestions that were voted by the committee.

Next Meeting Date – Thursday, December 27, 2018 at 8:30AM in Town Hall.
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 11/13 and 11/15/18:     


Motion to approve as amended below by Peter Hughes



       


Seconded as amended by Val Peter

There was discussion as to whether the “Sanitarian” referred to in the minutes of 11/13/18 should be called a Licensed Sanitarian or a Registered Sanitarian.  Since Registered Sanitarian was the verbiage proposed for our Sewer Regs, it was agreed that the minutes should use that term. The motions were amended to reflect that change.

       


Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Public Comment
Resident Charlene Pilon had questions re the timing of stub locations as well as the use of irrigation meters.

Former committee member Chris Harlow commented about the improvements that have been made to the Wastewater website and the need to maintain the quality of information of that site.

Other Agenda items were postponed until the next meeting.

Adjournment
10:18 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


